














 

change in the ordinance will mitigate this negative impact of vending cart businesses on 
neighboring properties. 
 

• Vending cart operators will no longer be allowed to park their vehicles adjacent to their 
cart except for the purpose of re-stocking supplies per Section 5.65.170(A) 10.  In 
addition, no vending cart will be allowed within ten feet (10’) of a driveway per Section 
5.65.120(D) 7. 
 

• Prior to the issuance of a vending cart license, the Business Licensing Office will send 
out written notice of the intended cart location and product to all businesses and property 
owners within three hundred thirty feet (330’) or six hundred sixty feet (660’), whichever 
is applicable per Section 5.65.120, for comment.  Within seven (7) days of the end of the 
21day notice period the Business License Administrator shall issue the license or refer 
the application to be reviewed by the Building Services and Licensing Director and/or the 
Community Development Director, who shall make a determination within seven (7) 
days to approve or deny the license.  The current ordinance contains no public noticing 
provision, and locations for vending carts have been determined based solely on the 
review of City Staff.  This change to the ordinance will provide neighboring businesses 
and property owners an opportunity to express concerns about any potential conflicts 
prior to the issuance of a business license, and enable City Staff to make more informed 
determinations of appropriate vending cart locations. 
 

• Current ordinance allows the vending cart to be located anywhere along the assigned 
block face.  New language in Section 5.65.120(A) will restrict the cart to a specific site 
on the block.  Not only will this make enforcement of City regulations more easy to 
administer, it will also enhance the relationship between vending carts and neighboring 
businesses by enabling the notification process outlined above.   
 

• The current ordinance does not clearly address what permits are required, who is 
responsible for issuing those permits, what questions are to be answered by the applicant 
regarding their past history, and on what grounds a business license may be denied, 
suspended or revoked.  Revisions to Section 5.65.040 and 5.65.041 clarify the permitting 
process, while Section 5.65.190 identifies on what grounds a business license can be 
denied, suspended, or revoked. 
 

 
In the process of evaluating the current City Ordinance there were several areas that required a 
general text cleanup.  These recommended text changes have no salient effect on the intent of the 
ordinance.  The proposed ordinance does reassign the responsibilities for administration of the 
process for permitting and licensing of the vending carts.  Business Licensing and Property 
Management are responsible for permitting and licensing, with input from the Transportation 
Engineer.  Previously the Planning Division and Engineering had some responsibility for design 
and location approvals. 
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